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The Friends of Fulbourn Hospital and the Community is a registered charity number 273281. Its 
correspondence address is c/o 19 Glisson Road, Cambridge CB1 2HA, its e-mail address is 
info@fofhc.org.uk and its website www.fofhc.org.uk. 
 
The charity’s trustees were: 

Jo al-Khayyat (resigned on 3 February 2021) 
Clive Brown 
Professor John Cooper 
Robert Dewolf 
Virginia Jolley 
Dr David Anthony Livesey (Chair) 
The Rev Robert Michael Mackley 
Patnaraz Mungroo 
Guendalina Ottaggio 
Dr Geraldine Owen 

The charity is an unincorporated association governed by the Objects and Rules of the Friends of 
Fulbourn Hospital & the Community which were amended at the AGM in October 2020. 
The Annual Accounts are independently examined and approved by the Management Committee 
before their presentation at the AGM. 
 
The policy on unrestricted non-designated reserves is to hold at least £1,000. 
As at 31 March 2021, the reserves held were: 

• designated Investment reserves at cost £113,515 

• restricted reserves 1,047 

• unrestricted reserves £2,182 
 
The charity trustees have complied with their duty to have due regard to the guidance on public 
benefit published by the Charity Commission in exercising their powers or duties. 
 
The Object of the Friends shall be to relieve patients and former patients of the Fulbourn Hospital, 
who are sick, convalescent, disabled, handicapped, infirm, or in need of financial assistance, and 
generally to support the charitable work of the said Hospital. 
 
In year under review the activities of the charity have covered: 
Fellowship by providing financial and other support to the Living Room, the Forum Lunch Club, the 
Pottery Group and the Thank You Week event for CPFT volunteers were not held on account of the 
covid restrictions. 
Grants have been given to individuals were maintained and on account of demand had to be 
supplemented by some being jointly funded with Cambridge Aid. 
Wards have been supported in a variety of ways including by distributing Christmas presents 
donated by SCDC, which thanks to the continuing commitment of SCDC staff continued despite the 
covid restrictions. 

mailto:info@fofhc.org.uk
http://www.fofhc.org.uk/

